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December 8, 2015

Mr. Michael Rohal

Borough Administrator

Glen Ridge Borough Township
825 Bloomfield Avenue

Gen Ridge, New Jersey 07028

‘Dear Mr. Rohal:

Re: Award to Glen Ridge Borough Township — Municipal Complex Generator Project, Under
HMGP-DR-4086-NJ-0485-R , :

This office is pleased to inform you that the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has awarded
Glen Ridge Borough Township a Hazard Mitigation grant for a generator project, The period of performance
is October 28, 2015 through October 28, 2018, with an expenditure deadline of October 28, 2017. The total
project cost is $165,650.00 with a. Federal share of $153,635.00 (split with $45,500.00 from the Energy
Allocation Initiative Program and $108,135.00 from the Infrastructure Program), and a non-Federal share of
$12,015.00.

A “Grantee/Sub-grantee Agreement” for this project is in the process of being developed for your
endorsement and is forthcoming. Project work should not begin until the agreement is signed by both the
grantee and sub-grantee. The project manager will contact you-to schedule a kickoff meeting to discuss the
grant requirements, execute the agreement and answer any questions you may have.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Katelynne Wolf at (609) 462-0128.

Sincerely,
FOR COLONEL JOSEPH R. FUENTES 2
SUPERINTENDENT %A&L C -
Katelynne Wolf

Project Manager, Mitigation Unit
Emergency Management Section
MG/gm :
cc:  Sheriff Armando Fontoura, Essex County OEM
Michael Foley, FEMA Region I
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Anibal Ramos, Jr.

Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr. Department Director

Essex County Executive

George F. Serio, Jr.
Division Director

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPEMENT, TRAINING & EMPLOYMENT
DIVISION OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
Kip’s Castle Park, 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, NJ 07044
Telephone # (973) 655-0200 / Fax # (973) 655-0982

November 6, 2015

Mayor Peter A. Hughes
Borough of Glen Ridge
825 Bloomfield Avenue
Glen Ridge, NJ 07028

Dear Mayor Hughes:

The Division of Housing & Community Development is pleased to award the Borough of Glen Ridge
$40,000.00 through the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program to fund the
Borough’s ADA street ramp improvements.

The Division of Housing & Community Development looks forward to collaborating with your
municipality to successfully implement this very important project that will create a suitable living

environment for low and moderate-income people.

Thank you for your cooperation and dedication to accomplishing the goals of this program.

Sincerely,

1dsf

George F. Serio, Jr.
Director

PLutting Lscex County Firet

Essex County is an Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer




THE ESSEX COUNTY UTILITIES AUTHORITY
The Leroy Smith Jr. Public Safety Building
60 Nelson Place, 6% Floor, Newark, NJ 07102
Tel. 973-792-8060 Fax. 973-792-9066
WWw.ecuanj.com

Commissioners
Caren Freyer-DeSouza, Vice Chair : Nicholas A. Grieco
Victor A. Afanador, Secretary ) Chairman
Joseph S. Tyrrell, Treasurer ' .
Jessica F. Battaglia - Elmer J. Herrmann, Jr.

: v _ Acting Executive Director

Quinzell R. McKenzie
Louis J. Stanzione

November 17, 2015

Dear Municipal Officials/Solid Waste Directors/Essex County Haulers:
Each year at this time the Essex County Utilities Authority is required by law to establish the tipping fees for
processible and non-processible solid waste for the coming year.
~ As aresult the ECUA has set the following tipping fees for 2016, comimencing as of January 1, 2016.

ible Waste — Resource Recovery Fac

Municipal/Commereial Pro
2015 TIPPING FEE RATE. .............. $80.93 per ton

Non ~Processible Waste — Type 13 — Waste Management Facility (Julia Street)
2015 TIPPING FEE RATE................ $90.44 per ton

Commercial Processible Waste - Waste Management Facility (Julia Street)
2015 TIPPING FEE RATE................ $90.50 per ton

The ECUA is pleased to highlight the substantial decrease in the t‘ipping fee for municipal processible waste
(Type 10) from $82.99 to $80.93. There is also a reduction in the rate for commercial Type-10 waste from $91.29 to
$90.50. These decreases are derived from a surplus that was attained through expenditure reductions, fiscal

responsibility and management oversight.
The tipping fee for non-processible waste saw a slight increase to $90.44 which is due to a new contract for
waste disposal. This new contract reflects the industry-wide increase in fees for disposing of this non-recyclable

type of waste.

The ECUA continues its pledge to maintain the lowest tipping rates possible. The tipping fee for our twenty
two Essex County municipalities remains the lowest of the northern New Jersey Counties.

If you have any questions, concerns or comments, kindly contact us at the Authority.

€

Vv ’Eyﬁt[ulyyours, _
Bethany{/ O’ 0| ,é 7
Chief Financial Officer
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- - PASSAIC RIVER COALITION

at Willow Hall

/\—/\/\/—\/\/\/’\/\/\/\/
e e —
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330 Speedwell Avenue, Morristown, NJ 07960
Phone: (973) 532-9830
Fax: (973) 889-9172

November, 2015

Dear Mayor and Council
and/or Environmental Commission:

The Passaic River Coalition continues to pursue initiatives to protect our drinking
waters, improve our water quality, reduce flood damages and promote river
restoration. We continue to preserve open space and promote natural flood control
management by working with municipalities to develop solutions and partnerships
that benefit our communities. As part of the Passaic River Watershed Basin, we
welcome assisting your municipality with specific issues regarding our water
resources.

Some of our projects include the planning and creation of Mary Ellen Kramer Park in
Paterson, riverfront park improvement and cleanups in Lyndhurst, Blue Acres
buyouts as well as park creation in Little Falls, ongoing revitalization of Yapewi park
in Butler, trail preparations in West Milford, and open space preservation in many
basin locations, including Allendale and Wayne. After acquisition of open- space
properties we often convey some of our Green Acres parcels to the municipality,
county or state so that stewardship of open space land trust remains in perpetuity.

We invite you to contact us as a resource for your environmental commissioners,
council and citizenry when any water issues arise. Passaic River Coalition, with its
bank of contacts and experts, will help you facilitate what may need to be
accomplished.

Our annual municipality membership dues of $125 will underscore your
commitment to the protection of our waterways. The Passaic River Coalition
appreciates your financial support to continue our mission of water stewardship as
well as helping you with governance when it comes to water issues.

Sincerely,

Laurie Howard
Chair, The Board of Trustees
The Passaic River Coalition



